PINETOPS NEWS
Welcome to our new Newsletter. Several years ago the Town created a newsletter to keep our citizens informed about items of interest and importance in our town and community. Our Town Board thought this would be a great time to resume using this means of communications to keep our citizens informed.
This has certainly been a year like we have never seen. The COVID-19 Virus has affected all of us in some way or another and will continue to do so for some time to come. It may have slowed down some of the things we were hoping to accomplish but it has not stopped us.
One of the items that our board has been working to develop is a Strategic Plan for the present and future of our town. This Strategic Plan will cover a number of things, some of which are listed here.
*Economic Development/ Growing our town and community
*Recreational Development
*Infrastructure- Updating Water/ Sewer
*Upgrading Electrical Services
*Improving our streets
*Storm water Management
[bookmark: _GoBack]These are just a few of the things we are going to be working toward. In order for us to be successful with our strategic planning we need community involvement. An Advisory committee will be created that will consist of members from the Town Board, town staff, and selective members of the community.
We are reaching out to our citizens and asking for your help. Solicitation for members of the community participation will soon follow. Some of the questions we need to ask ourselves are “Where are we now”? “Where do we want to be in the future”?
If you are interested in working with our Advisory Committee please contact the town office at 827-4435. The target date for putting the Strategic Plan into motion is in January. We don’t have an exact date yet but will notify all that are interested in working with us as soon as we have one. 
We look forward to hearing from you. Our next newsletter will be sent out after our Strategic Plan project is put into action in January. 
From all of us to you. We wish you a safe, Merry Christmas, and a Promising New Year!
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